
IRS Increases Filing Fees For Waiver of
60-Day Rollover Rule To $10,000

Copyright © Collin W. Fritz & Associates, Ltd.  “The Pension Digest”

The IRS has increased the filing fee for a person to request the IRS to waive the 60-day
rollover period and grant the person a new 60-day rollover period. Since 2001/2002 the
tax law has provided that the IRS may waive the 60-day requirement where the failure to
waive such requirement would be against equity or good conscience, including casualty,
disaster, or other events beyond the reasonable control of the individual.

The chart below compares the fees for 2015 with those for 2016. Category number #4
for 2016 encompasses the 2015 categories #4-#10 for 2015. The filing fee is $10,000 for
any one in category #4.

In 2015 the filing fee to request a 60 rollover waiver was $500, $1,500 or $3,000. If it is
now $10,000, there will be very few taxpayers where it will make financial sense to seek
a waiver. An individual who has a good reason they missed the 60-day period will need
to consider hiring a tax attorney to sue the IRS in U.S. Tax Court. This IRS change is
going to create real dilemmas for IRA custodians as much more work will be involved in
getting the IRS to waive the initial 60-day period.

One would think it was near impossible that the IRS would increase the filing fees with
respect to a person’s request of the IRS to waive the 60-day rollover rule to $10,000
form $500, $1,500 or $3000 for an equity waiver situation, but the IRS is warring with the
Republican controlled Congress and the new $10,000 filing fee is correct. The IRS has a
Y adopted this policy to spite the U.S. Congress.

Note that the IRS chart contains good news for those non-bank financial entities wishing
to qualify as a non-bank trustee. The fee decreases from $20,000 to $10,000.

Also note the fee for requesting special treatment on a missed Roth IRA
recharacterization increases from $4,000 to $10,000.

Nina E. Olson, National Taxpayer Advocate, in her 2015 Annual Report to Congress mentions the
IRS is adopting too much a pay-to-play tax system and this is inherently undesirable. Shifting
compliance burdens to taxpayers is inconsistent with the IRS mission and taxpayers rights, and
may reduce taxpayer compliance. The IRS1s mission is to provide American taxpayers top
quality service by helping them understand and met their tax responsibilities and enforce the tax
law with integrity and fairness to all. User fees discourage taxpayers from obtaining services that
could help them understand and meet their responsibilities. Thus, if a fee discourages taxpayers
from using IRS services, it may erode tax compliance, particularly if it combines with other
burdens to make taxpayers lose interest in trying to comply. The $10,000 filing fee is unwarranted
and will lead to less IRA rollover compliance and will cause real tax difficulties for individuals who
miss the 60-day rule due to some event beyond their control.


